
 

 

Hello All, I am the local Neighbourhood Beat Officer (NBO) for the Radcliffe West ward, and one of four police officers 
dedicated to Radcliffe. I’m writing to give a brief heads-up to parents/guardians/school visitors that due to consistent 
complaints from residents, parents, and partner agencies – including Schools – the way in which we police 
parking/traffic offences is changing. In November last year we transitioned from an ‘Engage & Explain’ to an 
‘Enforcement’ phase, when it comes to blatant traffic/parking violations. At the time, St John’s Primary School had 
faded out yellow school zig-zags, and so these weren’t enforceable. Now that the lines are back, we are asking drivers 
to adhere to Highway Code 238; you “MUST NOT” stop or drop off at certain times on school yellow lines. This is to 
ensure the safety of Children crossing the road and other motorists passing the school with unobstructed views. The 
matter is an enforceable offence and we will start issuing tickets should drivers continue to ignore the lines. I am 
disappointed that I have already had to advise a number of drivers to move off the lines already. This grace period at St 
John’s will end though, so please respect the controlled zone, and understand why it exists in the first place – to 
increase safety!  



 

 

 

 

https://www.stjohnsradcliffe.co.uk/documents/key-information/policies/parent-code-of-conduct.pdf

